
    

 
 

Editor’s comment 
 
It is nice to be part of the ACES Newsletter and I would like to thank Bruce for being such a hard act to 
follow. 
 
When Bruce floated the idea past me of taking the reins, I looked a little deeper into the history of ACES – 
that is, I clicked on the History tab on the ACES website and read the very informative work of Robert 
Bevensee.  The first part of this put the purpose of the Newsletter into perspective: 
 

The ACES organization began as a four-day workshop followed by several newsletters 
and grew into an international corporation in only five years for several crucial reasons. 
It filled a need among electrical engineers working in the field of electromagnetic 
phenomena computation and a relatively small but intensely dedicated coterie of 
professionals and their organizations supported the ACES’ activities.  

 
 
The Newsletter is about the communication between Acesians and I hope that I can successfully follow this 
ostensibly simple objective and help share opinion, news and good practice through the community.  To this 
end, please consider the Newsletter, your Newsletter, as a vehicle to communicate with the rest of the Acesian 
community in passing on information or, in fact, seeking it. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Best wishes 
 
 
Alistair 
 
apd@dmu.ac.uk  
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